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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

06 September 2007 10:39 

Tomlinson, Tamsin 

RE: Dr Barton 

Not to worry I think leaving it to Adjudication was the right approach but we do now have a 
realistic and workable timetable. 

Tamsin is now going to book Counsel for a con which will need to be after he has had some 
reading time! I am guessing October (subject to his diary) - I am away 6-28 October but I do not 
want this to delay matters and Tamsin, you and Tom will undoubtedly be able to progress matters 
while I am away. I will be involved in drafting the instructions before I go. 

Sarah EIIson I Partner 
for Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP 

Sent: Thursday, September 06, 2007 10:25 AM 
To: EIIson, Sarah 
Subject: RE: Dr Barton 

Hi Sarah, 

Sorry I’ve only just seen this email but it has now been overtaken by events. 

Do you a have date in mind for a meeting with Counsel? 

From: EIIson, Sarah Ei~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~g_i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~] 
Sent: 05 Sep 2007 19:38 

Cc: Tomlinson, Tamsin 
Subject: Re: Dr Barton 

I will obviously follow your clear instructions on this but just want to clarify I think the defence will be 
asking for 9 (not 6) months. Given the size of the case and the amount of time we will have had (if you 

include the Eversheds time) I have some sympathy with this and I do think having a realistic timetable with 
certainty would be helpful. However perhaps we should see how adjudication deal with tomorrow - I am 

quite happy with the approach the the MDU must explain why 3 months is not enough (in fact it will be 4.5 
if we get that May slot). 

Happy to speak before or after protocol call if you would like. 
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Sarah Ellson I Partner 

for Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP 

dd:[ .............. _C..o._d.e_._A._ ............. i I m: ~ ............. _c._o._a.£._a. ............. 

..... Original Message ..... 
From: [ ............................................................................................................... Code A 1 

" ................... ’I, ............................................... ,~ ........................................... "; 

To: Ellson, Sarahi .................. 
.c_._o._d_e..A_" ................ _i 

CC: Tomlinson, Tamsin Code A 
Sent: Wed Sep 05 13:05:04 2007 

Subject: RE: Dr Barton 

Hello, 

I have now discussed with Peter and he is of the view that the defence should only be given three months to 
prepare their case. 

He is of the view that if the defence require 6 months it will be for Adjudication to determine whether or 
not they can have it. 

Sent: 05 Sep 2007 10:07 

To: ’Ellson, Sarah’ 

Cc: Tomlinson, Tamsin 
Subject: RE: Dr Barton 

Hello, 

I will need to consult Peter and he is out of the office until this afternoon. 

I have just checked with Adjudication and the first available date for a 8 week hearing in London is from 

19 May 2007. 
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From: Ellson, Sarah [~~_g.~_~.~~] 

Sent: 04 Sep 2007 17:51 

Cc: Tomlinson, Tamsin 
Subject: Dr Barton 

Just had a long and helpful call with Ian Barker at MDU in anticipation of protocol call. 

I have brought him round from initial view that it might not be worth having call at this stage because it is 

too early to know the scope of the case. We both agree having a date to work to and being able to book 

Counsel will be helpful. They will be using Alan Jenkins and Tim Langdale QC. 

The difficulty is that I have sketched out a timetable 

- copy and disclose materials in possible cases asap (when we are preparing instructions to Counsel) 
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- confirmation of cases to be issued shortly after our con (Oct/Nov) + poss nature of charges 

- draft charges and any outstanding evidence by end of 2007 

on this basis - which is still quite tight for us given that we will need to book a block of time with Counsel 

so he can review and advise - Ian Barker says he would not be ready for a June hearing - he is saying more 
like September (he is equating the preparation time to a murder case and says 6 months would not be 

sufficient - I am not sure I agree the analogy and know the Criminal system obviously also tries to get cases 

on asap) 

I need to know whether GMC are concerned to get this on as soon as possible or whether you would prefer 

to go for the September date for which we will get defence "buy in" and an agreed timetable. If we press 
for earlier we may face an application any time between now and May saying they are not and cannot be 

ready - if successful the case would leave a major gap in the GMC calendar and by then would cause re- 

listing problems. I am inclined to go for co-operation and certainty but know that the case ought to be 
heard as soon as possible. Service standards are in this case of no relevance but of course the principle is 

cases ought to be listed sooner rather than later. In the scheme of things a further 3 months would not be 
significant. 

We will also be seeking a London listing but I did explain that there is limited space in London and other 
major cases might need to be listed in London. I think we will be asking for an 8 week listing which is 

only a guestimate but Ian agreed with my back of the envelope calculations. 

Can you let me have the GMC view/instructions so that I can prepare for Thursday’s call - thanks 

Sarah Ellson I Partner 

for Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP 

dd: i .............. ~;7i;~- ............. ]I m: [~7~7~7~7~7~7~.a_.;_7~7~7~7~7~7~7~] 

Consider the environment, think before you print! 

Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP Portland Tower Portland Street Manchester M1 3LF 

Tel+44 (0)161 238 4900 Fax+44 (0)161 237 5357 E-mail info@ffw.com <mailto:info@ffw.com> 

Web www.ffw.com <http://www.ffw.com/> CDE823 
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FFW does not accept service of documents by e-mail for Court or other purposes unless expressly agreed in 

writing beforehand. For service to be effective, the sender must receive an express acknowledgement of 

receipt from the person intended to be served. 

This e-mail may contain privileged and confidential information. If you receive it in error please tell the 

sender and do not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance upon it. You should ensure this e-mail and 

any attachments are virus free. E-mail is not a 100% virus-free or secure medium. It is your responsibility 
to ensure that viruses do not adversely affect your system and that your messages to us meet your own 

security requirements. We reserve the right to read any e-mail or attachment entering or leaving our 

systems without notice. 

Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales (registered 

number OC318472) and is regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority. A list of its members and their 

professional qualifications is available at its registered office, 35 Vine Street, London, EC3N 2AA. 
We use the term partner to refer to a member of Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP, or an employee or 

consultant with equivalent standing and qualifications. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual 

or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify gmc@gmc- 

uk.org 

General Medical Council 

St James Building, 79 Oxford Street Manchester. M1 6FQ 

Regents Place, 350 Euston Road, London. NWl 3JN 

The Tun, 4 Jacksons Entry, Holyrood Road, Edinburgh. EH8 8AE 
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Regus House, Falcon Drive, Cardiff Bay. CF10 4RU 

20 Adelaide Street, Belfast. BT2 8GD 

Tel: 0845 357 8001 

Fax: 0845 357 9001 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the 
use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this 
email in error please notify gmc@gmc-uk.org 

General Medical Council 

St James Building, 79 Oxford Street Manchester. M1 6FQ 

Regents Place, 350 Euston Road, London. NW1 3JN 

The Tun, 4 Jacksons Entry, Holyrood Road, Edinburgh. EH8 8AE 

Regus House, Falcon Drive, Cardiff Bay. CF 10 4RU 

20 Adelaide Street, Belfast. BT2 8GD 

Tel: 0845 357 8001 
Fax: 0845 357 9001 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

09 August 2007 15:05 

R e b e c c a F a u I k n e r [.~ _~ _~ .~ .~ _~#. ~. ~ ~. ~ .~ _~ _~ .~ .~ ] 

RE: GMC ¯ Dr Barton, Case Management Procedure (Old Rules) 

Rebecca, 

I have consulted FFW and we hope to make disclosure by the end of August and we should also 
be in a position to let the MDU know which cases we are proceeding with by then. It thus would 
be prudent to have the telecon sometime in September depending upon all parties availability. 

From: Rebecca 
Sent: 08 Aug 2007 10:14 

To:[ .......................... ~-~;~-,~ ........................... 
Subject: FW: GMC : Dr Barton, Case Management Procedure (Old Rules) 

Can you help me out on the below ? Not sure how to respond on the disclosure issues she raises 
- is this necessary before the telecon ? 

Thanks, 
Rebecca 

From: Mason, Sara [~~~~~~~~~~~~~a~~A~~~~~~~111111] 
Sent: 07 August 2007 18:49 
To: Rebecca] 
Co: Eke, Debbie 
Subject: RE: GMC : Dr Barton, Case Management Procedure (Old Rules) 

Dear Rebecca 

Thank you for your email, lan has not have received the emails below; the email address used is 
incorrect. He would have responded to you if he had. Although this is an old rules case, 
I confirm that we would wish Dr Barton represented at any case management meeting arranged. 
I understand however that lan still does not even know with which cases the GMC plan to 
proceed to a hearing, and is also still waiting for further disclosure, in particular of expert 
evidence, from the GMC Solicitors. It would be helpful to have this information and 
documentation before any meeting is arranged, as without it neither lan or I are likely to be able 
to make any meaningful contribution. As far as arranging the meeting is concerned, it would 
make more sense for it to be held after lan’s return (not least because I am myself away for two 
weeks on annual leave the week after next). If you email me some dates this week, I will check 
his diary and ensure that it is fixed on a date that he can do so there is no further delay. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Regards, 
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Sara Mason 
Solic 

..... Original Message ..... 

Sent: 07 August 2007 14:02 
To: Rebecca Faulkner i~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~-~a~-~-~-~-~-~-~~i Mason, Sara 

L._._._C..?_d_.e_..A. _._._.] 
Subject: RE: GMC : Dr Barton, Case Management Procedure (Old Rules) 

Dear Sarah, 

I understand that Mr Barker is now on leave until 28 August. Are you able to offer 
some assistance on the below correspondence ? 

Kind regards, 

Rebecca 

From: Rebecca Faulkner[ ...... .C._o._d._e._.A_ ....... j 

Sent: 243uly 2007 13:43 

To: Rebecca Faulkner 

Cc: ’Tamsin Tomlinsor~ 

Subject: RE: GMC : Dr Barton, Case Management Procedure (Old Rules) 

Good afternoon, 

As I do not yet appear to have received a response to my below email, I would 
therefore, like to offer you an additional 7 days to consider this matter further. I 
would be grateful to receive your confirmation by 2 August 2007 if you wish to 
participate in the two-stage pre-adjudication case management procedure. If you 
are no longer representing Dr Barton, I would be very grateful if you could let me 
know. 

I look forward to hearing from you. In the meantime, if you would like any further 
information, or if you would like to discuss any practical arrangements, please do 
not hesitate to contact me. 

Kind regards, 
Rebecca 

From: Rebecca Faulkneri ...... _C._o._d..e._A_ ....... 
Sent: 093uly 2007 15:13 
To: ; ................................... ~ ............. _C._o.d_~_6 ............. 
CC: Tamsin Tomlinson i ........................................................ ~sa~~ ....................................................... 

Subject: GMC : Dr Barton, Case Management Procedure (Old Rules) 

Dear All, 
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We have been requested to contact you, inviting you to participate in Case 
Management Procedure for the hearing of Dr J A Barton. 

This has been referred under Old Rules ( as opposed to New Rules listing 
procedure that we have followed since 2004) and I would be grateful if you could 
indicate if you wish to take part. 

The protocol requires two telephone conferences between the following parties : 

GMC Adjudication Sections’s listings officer (Chair) 
The doctors representative 
The GMC Solicitor 
The GMC Caseworker 

The first telephone conference called, called a Stage 3, is fixed to set a timetable 
for the case, including a provisional listing date, time estimate and location. The 
second telephone conference - called a Stage 5, is to confirm the listing date and 
time estimate and to resolve any outstanding procedural or legal issues. 

For your reference I attach proformas of the Stage 3 and Stage 5 and also the 
BT Meet Me guide for assistance in dialling in to a telecon. 

I would be very grateful if you could indicate to me, no later than 23 July 2007, if 
you wish to take part in the protocol. 

If you need any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

Rebecca 
<< OLE Object: Picture (Metafile) >> << OLE Object: Picture (Metafile) >> << 

OLE Object: Picture (Metafile) >> 

Rebecca Faulkner 
Adjudication Co-ordinator 
General Medical Council 
Manchester D D I ¯ [._-._-._-._-..-�_-~_-~_-~_-._-._-._-.~ 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended 
solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If 
you have received this email in error please notify gmc@gmc-uk.org 

General Medical Council 

St James Building, 79 Oxford Street Manchester. M1 6FQ 

Regents Place, 350 Euston Road, London. NW1 3JN 
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The Tun, 4 Jacksons Entry, Holyrood Road, Edinburgh. EH8 8AE 

Regus House, Falcon Drive, Cardiff Bay. CF 10 4RU 

20 Adelaide Street, Belfast. BT2 8GD 

Tel: 0845 357 8001 
Fax: 0845 357 9001 

This email has been scanned by the MessageLabs Email Security System. 
For more information please visit http://www.messagelabs.com/email 

The MDU - the UK’s leading medical defence organisation. 

This email may contain privileged and confidential information. If you are not the 

intended recipient and/or have received this email in error, please notify us by return 

email and delete it from your system immediately. 

MDU Services Limited (MDUSL) is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services 

Authority in respect of insurance mediation activities only. MDUSL is an agent for The 

Medical Defence Union Limited (the MDU). The MDU is not an insurance company. 

The benefits of membership of the MDU are all discretionary and are subject to the 

Memorandum and Articles of Association. 

Neither the MDU nor MDU Services Limited accept service of any documents by email 

or electronic means. 

MDU Services Limited is registered in England 3957086. Registered Office: 230 

Blackfriars Road London SE1 8PJ. 

This email has been scanned by the MessageLabs Email Security System. 
For more information please visit http://www.messagelabs, com/email 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

13 Aul~ust 2007 09:38 

RE: Barton 

I am down on 5 September but training NMC panellists 9-5 - I would prefer not to stay overnight 
but could come down night before and have a meeting late on 4 September or very early on 6 
September. 

I am in Birmingham/Rugby/Coventry 17/18/27 September which makes travelling to London less 
easy those weeks but I could come especially 

I have an HFEA appeal in London either 2 or 3 October but the date has yet to be confirmed - 
then I need to be in the Manchester office before I go away. 

Perhaps we are back to waiting for them to suggest a date. 

Sarah EIIson I Partner 
for Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP 

Sent= Monday, August 13, 2007 8:45 AM 
To= Ellson, Sarah 
Subject= RE: Barton 

Hello Sarah, 

I’m on leave from 7 to 14 September. Are there any other dates when your in London in 
September? 

Code 

From= EIIson, Sarah 
Sent= 13 Aug 2007 08:3~ 
To: i ........................... ~i~-~, ........................... ] 
Cc: Tomlinson, Tamsin 
Subject: Barton 

I know that you are waiting to hear from NMC about a meeting to discuss this case but I 
think we need to press the NMC so that we can start contacting witnesses in the 
knowledge of where any overlap may be. 
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I have some time in London in the afternoon of either Monday 10 September or Tuesday 
11 September if that is any good for you/them. 

My diary for September is filling up and I am away from 6-28 October. 

Sarah EIIson I Partner 
for Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP 

dd: [~i~_o.-~.~i I m:[ .............. ~sa~~- .............. 

Consider the environment, think before you print! 

Field FisherWaterhouse LLP Portland Tower Portland Street Manchester M1 3LF 

Tel+44 (0)161 238 4900 Fax+44 (0)161 237 5357 E-mail info~,ffw.com 

Web w’÷N~.ffw.com CDE823 

FFW does not accept sewice of documents by e-mail for Court or other purposes unless expressly agreed in writing 
beforehand. For service to be effective, the sender must receive an express acknowledgement of receipt from the 
person intended to be served. 

This e-mail may contain privileged and confidential information. If you receive it in error please tell the sender 
and do not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance upon it. You should ensure this e-mail and any 
attachments are virus free. E-mail is not a 100% virus-flee or secure medium. It is your responsibility to 
ensure that viruses do not adversely affect your system and that your messages to us meet your own security 
requirements. We reserve the right to read any e-mail or attachment entering or leaving our systems without 
notice. 

Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales (registered 
number OC318472) and is regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority. A list of its members and their 
professional qualifications is available at its registered office, 35 Vine Street, London, EC3N 2_AA. 
We use the term partner to refer to a member of Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP, or an employee or consultant 
with equivalent standing and qualifications. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the 

use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this 

email in error please notify ~mc@~mc-uk.or~ 

General Medical Council 

St James Building, 79 Oxford Street Manchester. M1 6FQ 

Regents Place, 350 Euston Road, London. NW1 3JN 

The Tun, 4 Jacksons Entry, Holyrood Road, Edinburgh. EH8 8AE 

Regus House, Falcon Drive, Cardiff Bay. CF 10 4RU 
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20 Adelaide Street, Belfast. BT2 8GD 

Tel: 0845 357 8001 
Fax: 0845 357 9001 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

21 September 2007 09:58 

Michael Cotton [~.�.-~_~~j 

Dr Jane Barton 

Michael, 

Peter Swain asked me to advise you that the FTPP had been provisionally listed for 8 September 
2008 and the hearing is expected to last for 40 days. 

Code A i 
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F e:d Fsher Wa~erhouse 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

12 October 2007 16:32 

Barton - Expert 

6143936 1.DOC 

Hi [.c._o._~.~j 

Professor Black, consultant geriatrician, has provisionally agreed to act as an expert in the Barton 

case. He wrote reports on 11 of the 13 cases so should not have to do too much work. I enclose 

his CV for your information. 

I had approached Dr Wilcock, palliative care expert, but he is not willing to act. 

He has quoted a fee of£200 per hour inclusive of expenses. We had budgeted £20,000 for the 

expert fees for this case. It is hard to estimate exactly what his fees will end up being, dependant 

on for example how much time we need him to attend of the hearing. 

He is able to attend for some of the conference on Friday. Perhaps you could confirm that you are 

happy for him to attend and then I could negotiate his fees with him if we then decide to continue 

with his instructions. (It may be that he will agree to an hourly rate with a capped amount). 

The conference for Friday is arranged for 10:30. I look forward to seeing you then. 

Regards 

Tamsin 

Consider the environment, think before you print! 

Field FisherWaterhouse LLP Portland Tower Portland Street Manchester M1 3LF 

Tel+44 (0)161 238 4900 Fax+44 (0)161 237 5357 E-mail info~bffw.com 

Web www.ffw.com CDE823 

FFW does not accept service of documents by e-mail for Court or other purposes unless expressly agreed in writing 
beforehand. For service to be effective, the sender must re~ive an express acknowledgement of receipt from the person 
intended to be served. 

This e-mail may contain privileged and confidential information. If you receive it in error please tell the sender and do 
not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance upon it. You should ensure this e-mail and any attachments are virus 
free~ E-mail is not a 100% virus-free or secure medium. It is your responsibility to ensure that viruses do not adversely 
affect your system and that your messages to us meet your own security requirements. We reserve the right to read 
any e-mail or attachment entering or leaving our systems without notice. 

Field Fisher Waterhouse LI_P is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales (registered number 
OC318472) and is regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority. A list of its members and their professional 
qualifications is available at its registered office, 35 Vine Street, London, EC3N 2AA 
~fv’e use the term partner to refer to a member of Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP, or an employee or consultant with 
equivalent standing and qualifications. 
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CURRICULUM VITAE 

Code A 
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From: I Code A i 

Sent: 16 October 2007 10:47 

To: ’Hall, Tamsin’ 

Subject: RE: Barton - Expert 

Tamsin, 

Thank for your email, 

Expert 

I think it’s prudent for Professor Black to attend part of the conference as it may help as 
determine whether we also require a Pallative Care expert. 

Other doctors 

Do you know the Christian names of Dr Lord and Dr Black so that I can check whether there are 
any GMC proceedings against them? 

Costs 

After the conference could you provide us with a revised costs estimate please. 

Conference 

Could you let me know what time the conference is likely to finish please. 

Thanks 

Sent: 12 Oct 2007 16:32 

Subject: Barton - Expert 

Professor Black, consultant geriatrician, has provisionally agreed to act as an expert in the 
Barton case. He wrote reports on 11 of the 13 cases so should not have to do too much 
work. I enclose his CV for your information. 

I had approached Dr Wilcock, palliative care expert, but he is not willing to act. 

He has quoted a fee of £200 per hour inclusive of expenses. We had budgeted £20,000 
for the expert fees for this case. It is hard to estimate exactly what his fees will end up 
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being, dependant on for example how much time we need him to attend of the hearing. 

He is able to attend for some of the conference on Friday. Perhaps you could confirm that 
you are happy for him to attend and then I could negotiate his fees with him if we then 
decide to continue with his instructions. (It may be that he will agree to an hourly rate with 
a capped amount). 

The conference for Friday is arranged for 10:30. I look forward to seeing you then. 

Regards 

Tamsin 

Consider the environment, think before you print! 

Field FisherWaterhouse LLP Portland Tower Portland Street Manchester M1 3LF 

Tel+44 (0)161 238 4900 Fax+44 (0)161 237 5357 Eanail info~ffw.com 

Web vwvw.ffw.com CDE823 

FFVV does not accept service of documents by e-mail for Court or other purposes unless expressly agreed in writing 
beforehand. For service to be effective, the sender must receive an express acknowledgement of receipt from the 
person intended to be served. 

This e-mail may contain privileged and confidential information. If you receive it in error please tell the sender 
and do not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance upon it. You should ensure this e-mail and any 
attachments are virus free. E-mail is not a 100% virus-free or secure medium. It is your responsibility to 
ensure that viruses do not adversely affect your system and that your messages to us meet your own security 
requirements. We reserve the right to read any e-mail or attachment entering or leaving our systems without 
notice. 

Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales (registered 
number OC318472) and is regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority. A list of its members and their 
professional qualifications is available at its registered office, 35 Vine Street, London, EC3N 2AA. 
We use the term partner to refer to a member of Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP, or an employee or consultant 
with equivalent standing and qualifications. 



GMC100097-0037 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

[Code A i 

24 October 2007 09:54 

Dr Barton 

Mr Stevens just called re an update on the case. He has received a letter from FFW to explain that they 
have taken over the case, but he has not heard anything since. He does phone for updates from time to 
time, his wife was one of the patients who died, and he is always very pleasant and polite. 

If you have anything that you can tell him his number is [._-._-._-._-.~.;.~_-~._-._-._-._-.]. 

Paul 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

26 October 2007 08:21 

Tamsin Hall ffw (formerly Tomlinson)[~.~-_d-~-_A.-~] 

FW: Dr Barton 

Hello, 

Please note below. 

I’m not sure what we are telling patient’s families and so we are consistent I would be grateful if 
you would ring Mr Stevens. 

Th an ks i~~; ~i 

From= Paul Hylton {i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i~i] 
Sent: 2~t Oct 2007 09:5~t 
To= [ ~ _~ _~ .~ .~ _~ _~ .~ .~ _~ _~ .~ .~ _-~_~.~.~_~. .~ .~ _~ _~ .~ .~ _~ _~ .~ .~ _~ _~ .~] 
Subject= Dr Barton 

Mr Stevens just called re an update on the case. He has received a letter from FFW to explain 
that they have taken over the case, but he has not heard anything since. He does phone for 
updates from time to time, his wife was one of the patients who died, and he is always very 
pleasant and polite. 

If you have anything that you can tell him his number is 

Paul 
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From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

26 October 2007 18:50 

Tamsin Hall ffw (formerly Tomlinson)i~~.~l~.~-~i 

i .................. _C._.o_.d_._e._.A_. .................. i Peter Swain (020 7189 5150) 
Dr Barton - expert 

Importance: High 

Tamsin, 

As you are aware I met Professor Black our expert last week. 

Professor Black appeared to be putting forward a number of reasons why he should not be an 
expert for this case ie. 

He would have reservations about being the only expert. 

He has previously sat on FTP Panels. 

He has not given evidence as an expert before so this would be his first case. 

His employer has questioned whether his reputation could be affected by him giving expert 
evidence. 

I expressed my reservations about Professor Black after he left the meeting and I am still 
concerned that he may not be an effective witness in a case that will attract a lot of publicity and 
put him under tremendous pressure. 

I realise that Professor Black has already provided reports on many of the cases and you were 
going to look whether it was feasible for us to use Dr Ford as an expert in addition to Professor 
Black. 

As we have a very limited timescale in which to prepare this case, I would be grateful if you and 
Sarah could review whether it is appropriate to use Professor Black as an expert. 

As I will now be on leave until 7 November please include Peter in your reply. 

With thanks 

Lc..o.~_ ~_._A.j 


